

Catholic Archdiocese of Durban Isifundabhishobhi samaKhatholika saseThekwini

Telephone (031) 3031417

Street address: Diocesan Chancery, 154 Gordon Road, Durban 4001, South Africa

Postal address: P.O. Box 47489, Greyville 4023, South Africa

Fax: (031) 231848

15 April 1992

Reverend Dr Ben Khumalo Graf-Kessel-Strasse 9a D-4048 Grevenbroich GERMANY

My dear Ben

Thank you for your letter of 25 February 1992 with the good news that you will be bringing a party to South Africa in October. As far as I can foresee I shall be in Durban at the time of your visit and look forward to meeting you and your party. Our country is certainly passing through an exciting and stirring time and so far seems to be heading in the right direction. We live in hope and we prayerfully trust in God.

With all good wishes for the Easter season,

I remain Sincerely yours in the Lord

+ Deun & Kurle,

ARCHBISHOP OF DURBAN

UNIVERSITEIT VAN SUID-AFRIKA

⊠ 392 0001 PRETORIA TTX 350068 TA UNISA



UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH AFRICA

營 (012) 429-3111 FAX (012) 429-3221 (012) 429-2533 INTERNASIONAAL+27+12 429-3111 INTERNATIONAL

DEPARTMENT OF MISSIOLOGY

U VERWYSING

ONS VERWYSING OUR REFERENCE

NAVRAE ENQUIRIES NAVRAE (012) 429-4477 Fax (012) 429-3332

Departementshoof: Prof. David J. Bosch

DEPARTEMENT SENDINGWETENSKAP

Revd Dr Ben Ben Khumalo Graf-Kessel-Strasse 9a D-4048 Grevenbroich Germany Head of Department: Prof. David J. Bosch

10 April 1992

Dear Ben

Thank you for your letter of 25 February which reached me only yesterday.

It was good to hear from you again. The last time I saw you was in $\mbox{\sc San}$ Antonio in 1989.

We here in my department are indeed interested in your proposed visit. At the moment we are reasonably flexible in October. Perhaps you should, as the time draws closer, indicate what dates would suit you and your group the best.

Also, we would like to have some idea of what you would prefer to do here. We could arrange for an informal discussion with your group and some of our colleagues in the Faculty of Theology, including some of our black professors. Would that be acceptable to you?

With my very best wishes Sincerely yours

PROF DAVID J BOSCH



UNIVERSITY OF FORT HARE

OFFICE OF THE RECTOR AND VICE-CHANCELLOR

PRIVATE BAG X1314 ALICE REPUBLIC OF CISKEI TELEPHONE 0404-32011 TELEGRAMS "UNIFORT" TELEX 242193 CX Fax number 0404-32119

R/Pers

30 April 1992

Rev Dr Ben Khumalo Graf-Kessel-Strasse 9a D-4048 **GREVENBROICH** Germany

Dear Ben

I was pleasantly surprised by your letter, which helps us renew our friendship and cooperation.

You did well to visit our troubled country, and my hope is that you had enough contacts who must have given you a brighter vision of a future South Africa. This is the vision which brought us back home ten months ago. Whilst Scripture warns us against the act of reconciling with evil, repentant evil-doers ought to be forgiven. Since my return I have noticed a narrowing of the gap between the perceptions of the oppressors and the oppressed. Some people do play games with reconciliation however, the best road for us all is that of "Peace, Justice, and Reconciliation". My daily experiences are an affirmation of the wisdom that the best way of addressing "racism" is to forgive and to embark on transformation programmes.

Let us hope that you will return to your country some day and join us in the humble efforts which are part of transformation and nation-building.

I will be in the country in October. Please do call and fix an appointment that would be convenient to both of us.

Cordial greetings

Yours sincerely

PROFESSOR S M E BENGU

VICE-CHANCELLOR AND RECTOR



UNIVERSITY OF ZULULAND

Private Bag X1001 KwaDlangezwa 3886 South Africa Telephone: 93911, Telegrams: 'Unizul' Telex: 6-28081 SA

Ref.:

C6/24

17 June 1987

Dr Ben Khumalo Mathildenstrasse 2 D-4000 Düsseldorf 1 West Germany

Dear Dr Khumalo

Thank you very much for your letter of the 1st June 1987.

Your letter came as a big surprise to me for two reasons. I had not heard from you for a number of years. Secondly, I spent a few days in Düsseldorf last April. Little did I realise that you could be in that very beautiful Rheinland city. This is one of the towns I liked best in West Germany!

I am pleased to learn that you have completed your studies and that you are an ordained minister. We must thank the Almighty for opening doors for you and also for opening your heart to enter His service. May his bounteous love and mercy be showered upon you and your family to do His work with dedication and love.

Our prayers and good wishes go out to you and your family on the day of your investiture as First Pastor of the Protestant Church in Rheinland in Grevenbroich on Sunday the 5th July 1987. May God's blessing permeate the entire ceremony and give you peace.

Please give my love to your wife, Gugu, Sibusiso and Thabani.

Yours sincerely

Are Nkalinde Prof A C Nkabinde

RECTOR AND VICE-CHANCELLOR

G.D. Havemann & Co./Kie. George Daniel Havemann Attorneys/ Prokureurs Anage G D HAVEMANN : as : K 66

YOUR/U

Tel. 3601/2 P.O. Box/Posbus 299 204 Market Street / Markstraat 204 VRYHEID 3100

9th April, 1992

Revd Dr Ben Khumalo Graf-Kessel-Strasse 9a D-4048 GREVENBROICH GERMANY

Dear Revd Dr Khumalo

Many thanks indeed for your letter of the 1st of March, 1992. It was indeed a pleasant surprise to hear from you again.

I have taken note of the fact that you wish to visit, if possible, South Africa during October and also if possible to interview various people in connection with the matters which you have mentioned.

At this stage before approaching any of the persons or organizations which you have mentioned I would ask you to please give me some more information conerning your theme of "Peace, Justice and Reconciliation" etecetera.

I am sure these persons will want details from me.

Please let me hear from you as soon as possible.

With kind regards to both you and Sibusiso

Yours sincerely

GD HAVEMANN

Lis. Many thosh for the photos!

Prof. G.H.Wittenberg 421 Burger Street 3201 Pietermaritzburg South Africa April 6, 1992

Dr. Ben Khumalo
Graf-Kessel-Strasse 9a
D-4048 Grevenbroich
Germany

Dear Ben,

Thank you for your letter of 25th February concerning your intended visit to South Africa.

I am sure you will be looking forward to showing a group of German visitors around. You yourself will also be watching with keen interest how the process of negotiations is unfolding. There are many hopeful signs, though also much which is deeply disturbing. The ongoing violence is the single most important factor threatening the process.

I understand that you would like to visit Pietermaritzburg as well. Unfortunately we will not be in the country. I have been invited to be a guest lecturer at Makumira Lutheran Theological Seminary in Tanzania. We will not be back before the middle of December. I cannot therefore act as a host and facilitator in the Pietermaritzburg area.

With all the best wishes for the planning of your tour,

Yours sincerely,

Gunther H. Wittenberg

Sunthe botherbug

By G. bollenberg, Dept of Thest Structus UNIVERSITY OF NATAL, P.O. BOX 375, PIETERMARITZBURG

3200



FROM THE ANGLICAN ARCHBISHOP OF CAPE TOWN

The Most Reverend Desmond M. Tutu, D.D. F.K.C.

BISHOPSCOURT CLAREMONT CAPE 7700

TELEPHONE: (021) 71-2531

27 July 1987

Or Ben Khumalo Mathildenstrasse 2 D-4000 Dusseldorf 1 WEST GERMANY

Dear Friend

I have been delighted to receive your letter in which you tell me of your academic achievements and that you have been elected pastor to serve the Protestant Church in Grevenbroich.

My heartiest congratulations to you and your family. I wish you great joy as you serve the Lord and pray that He will richly bless your ministry. In South Africa we are grateful for your prayers and hope that although so far away you will continue to remember those in this land who are oppressed and will pray for them.

May God bless you in your new work

Yours sincerely

the Smoud Cape

ARCHDIOCESE OF DURBAN

ISIFUNDABHISHOBHI ESIKHULU SASETHEKWINI

AARTSBISDOM DURBAN

Diocesan Chancery 154 Gordon Road Durban 4001 Telephone 3031417

P O Box 217 DURBAN Posbus 217 South Africa 4000 Suid Afrika Bisdomskanselary Gordonweg 154 Durban 4001 Telefoon 3031417

18th June 1987

Dr. Ben Khumalo Pastor Mathildenstrasse 2 D4000 Dusseldorf 1, den 01 West Germany.

Dear Dr. Ben,

Many thanks for you recent letter and the information that you have been invested as first pastor of the Evangelical congragation of Grevenbroich.

Hearty congratulations. The Khumalos cannot be kept down. I must share this good news with my auxilliary Bishop, Dominic Khumalo. He would take it for granted of course that the Khumalos inevitably reach prominent positions.

May you be very happy in your ministry and commitment and may the word of God flow vigourously and very elequently from your lips in your "fast akzentfreies Deutsch".

Affectionate greetings to Mrs. Khumalo and to Gugu, Sibusiso and Thabani and the assurance of my prayers for all of you as I count on yours for me.

Devotedly yours in the Lord,

ARCHBISHOP OF DURBAN



FROM THE PROVINCIAL EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Church of the Province of Southern Africa (Anglican) THE REVEREND ROWAN Q. SMITH

BISHOPSCOURT CLAREMONT CAPE 7700

TELEPHONE: (021) 761-7024 (021) 761-2531 FAX: (021) 761-4193

21 April 1992

Dr B Khumalo Graf-Kessel-Strasse 9a D-4048 GREVENBROICH Germany

Dear Dr Khumalo

The Archbishop wishes to thank you for your letter and for your suggestion that you and some friends should visit South Africa in October. The Archbishop feels that your mission would best be an ecumenical one and thus he suggests that you be in touch with Dr Frank Chikane of the SAACC to sound him out S A C C to sound him out.

The Archbishop will himself be attending meetings of the Council of Anglican Provinces in Africa and the All African Conference of Churches during October in Cairo, and will not, therefore, be available at that time.

With every good wish and praying God's blessing upon you,

Yours sincerely